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The Maple Center 
is on Facebook! 

 

Just search for 
us and click “like” 

for program 
information, 

photos,  
and more. 

 
Check often for 

additions to  
the page! 

 

Cheers to Good Health! 
 

On Saturday, February 12 at the Ohio 

Building Cheers to Good Health raised 

funds for the nonprofit Maple Center for 

Integrative Health. Lana Taylor and 

Stephanie Downing along with the other 

attendees enjoyed an evening of 

conversation, music by MacDaddys, and 

delicious hors d’oeuvres catered by 4 Sisters. The event featured wine 

and chocolate tasting provided by the generosity of Cory Jones of 

Majestic Fine Wines and chocolate donations by ALDI.  

 

This annual fundraiser was planned by 

Annette Alexander (Cheers to Good 

Health Chair), Vanta Black (Event 

Committee Chair), Karen Cunningham, 

Ann Ferguson, Melissa Geib and Kathy 

Stienstra. However, many more were 

involved in creating this annual 

gathering. 

 

The Maple Center extends gratefulness to all involved in the success of 

this fundraiser.  This began with the invaluable help of Heather 

Donnenhoffer, The Ohio Building. After months of planning on Friday, 

February 11
th

 Vanta Black, Annette 

Alexander, Karen Cunningham and 

Katy Harden started the process of 

transforming the first floor of the Ohio 

Building. On Saturday hours before the 

doors opened to attendees….David 

Stienstra created the chocolate 

centerpieces with help from Kathy, 

Board Chair.  Vanta Black supervised the event set up by members of 

the Chi Omega sorority of Rose-Hulman. Vanta’s daughter Jessica, 

Annette Alexander, Sidney Franklin, Karen Cunningham and Melissa 

Geib worked on set up as well.  

 

For the wine tasting we extend gratitude 

to Cory Jones, Majestic Fine Wines for 

his generosity. And we thank Southern 

Wine and Spirits for the donated time and 

expertise of servers, Carrie, Matthew and 

Kevin. Special thanks to Carrie Price of 
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Southern Wine and Spirits for 

coordinating the wine tasting 

and to all the servers for making 

it an educational experience! 

  

Thank you to Lisa Knight of 

Bourbon and Canal providing 

the wine glasses and assistance 

of Laurie and Heather who took 

wine orders giving attendees a 

special discount. We are 

grateful for their help with set 

up and clean up, too.   

 

The talents of David Hunt and 

the other members of the 

MacDaddys Band were 

appreciated by all in attendance. 

This dynamic band kept the 

evening lively with their music 

and timely announcements. 

 

Our gratefulness to all who 

provided the delicious food and 

drinks: Kessco Water; TGI 

Fridays for peanut butter pies 

and vanilla bean cheesecakes; 

Kathy and David Stienstra for 

the juices, the chocolate and 

berry centerpieces; and ALDI 

for donation of chocolate. The 

Maple Center extends a special 

thank you to caterer Annie 

Conley of 4 Sisters Caterer and 

her assistants of the Psi Iota 

Sorority. We appreciate Annie’s 

generosity, the scrumptious hors d’oeuvres and desserts, and for 

accommodating our request for healthy choices.   

 

Thank you to the ticket table volunteers 

Carol Crawford, Karen Cunningham, 

Margaret Moga and Lana Taylor.  In 

addition we would like to acknowledge the 

assistance of Rose-Hulman’s Chi Omega 

Sorority for set up assistance and ATO 

Fraternity for their help though out the 

event.  

 

For their support by selling event tickets we thank Kristi Turner, Katy 

Harden, David Sullivan and the center’s board members. For publicity 

efforts we acknowledge Americorps volunteer Kathryn Keep, the 

Tribune Star, Downtown Terre Haute E-newsletter. We extend a special 

thank you to members of Union Hospital Service League-Susan Cross, 

Arlene Haerr, Marilyn Haerr and Carol Stokes for their help with 

preparing promotional materials. Thank you to Al Ruckriegel, Ann 

Ferguson and to all who helped with clean-up. 

 

The silent auction was a success 

thanks to all of our donors and to the 

attendees who bid so generously! 

Please support the local businesses 

who gave so generously to the silent 

auction. See the list at the end of this 

article. 

 

The fundraiser Cheers to Good Health is an opportunity to gather and to 

support the Maple Center. Comments of attendees include: Great party! 

Thumbs up! Food was delicious! Band is talented!  Wine servers were 

helpful and informative! Chocolate presentation and variety were good 

and delicious! Looking forward to next year!  

 

On behalf of the Maple Center’s Board 

of Directors and staff thank you for 

attending and for all of your 

contributions. Please plan to join us for 

Cheers to Good Health in February 

2012! 

 

CHEERS TO YOUR GOOD HEALTH! 
     Submitted by 

     Melissa Dominguez Geib 

     Executive Director 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

THANK YOU  

 

For Food  

and Drink 
4 Sisters Caterers  

ALDI  

TGI Friday’s 

Kessco Water 

Majestic Fine Wines 

Southern Wine and 

Spirits 

David and Kathy 

Stienstra    

 

Volunteers 
All the many individuals        

ATO Fraternity, Rose-

Hulman 

Bourbon and Canal 

Chi Omega Sorority, 

Rose-Hulman 

Planning Committee 

Southern Wine and 

Spirits 

Union Hospital Service 

League 
 

 
                     

 

 

 

 

 

The Maple Center for Integrative Health 

extends our gratitude to  
 

Silent Auction Donors 

 

Annalees’s Beauty Salon and Spa 

Big Picture - Tim Wells 

Board and Hammered Woodcrafts - Tim Robson 

Bourbon and Canal 

Coffee Grounds 

Creative Woodcrafts - Larry Howard 

CTS Collectibles - Ann Ferguson 

Elements Salon and Spa - Molly Kile 

Gifts of God Garden - Pam Creager 

Gold Buyers International 

Heinl’s Flower Shop - Vonda Monts 

Insight Arts - Stephanie Downing 

Clare Jordan 

Brendan Kearns 

Longaberger - Ann Ferguson 

Majestic Fine Wines - Cory Jones  

Rocky’s Flower - Rocky May 

Rosehill Landscape and Lawncare - Cary Albin 

Sound Sensations - Scott Arnold 

The Station - Jerry Schooley 

Dr. Kathleen Stienstra 

Doddie Stone 

David Sullivan 

 

And all of the anonymous individual donors! 

 

 

 

Cheers to Your Good Health!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

TTThhheee   MMMaaapppllleee                  

            CCCeeennnttteeerrr  

CCCaaallleeennndddaaarrr   CCCooonnnnnneeeccctttiiiooonnn       

 

Integrative Medical 
Consultation and 

Medical Acupuncture 
Monday through Thursday 

By Appointment  
Kathleen A. Stienstra, MD 

 

Clinical Appointments  
Call 812-235-4867 

______________ 
 
 

Music Therapy 
Wednesday Afternoons 

By Appointment 
Fee: $50.00 

50 Minute Session 
Tracy Richardson, MS, MT-BC 

Call 812-249-4290 
        
_________________________      

          
  Healing Touch 

Weekdays By Appointment 
Margaret Moga, PhD 

Call 812-240-3302 

_______________        

 
Natural Childbirth Classes 

 Saturday  
Noon-5 PM, Fee $50.00 

     Annette Alexander, Doula 

For Dates and Registration  
Call The Maple Center 

812-234-8733 
 

 
Therapeutic Yoga 
Hux Cancer Center 

Pre-registration is required. 
Cost: $60.00 
Class is full 

 

 

Acupressure for Stomach Complaints in Children 
Sandra Hendrich, PT, DPT 

Doctor of Physical Therapy, Assistant Professor, Indiana State University 

Clinician, The Maple Center 

Board Member, The Maple Center 

sandra.hendrich@indstate.edu 

 
Belly aches, nausea and constipation are all common complaints that a 

parent or caregiver might hear from their child. Acupressure is an 

effective treatment for these maladies, and its use can not only relieve 

symptoms, but it also provides an opportunity for a nurturing 

experience with your child, no matter his or her age.  

 

Acupressure is based on providing a firm pressure or massage on 

selective points in the body.  These points are the same points that are 

used in acupuncture, the only difference being that instead of using 

needles, massage or pressure is applied.  Acupressure is a great 

alternative to doing acupuncture in children, as some children may be 

afraid of the needles, or the parents might be hesitant of having an 

acupuncture treatment performed on their child due to concerns of it 

being painful or fearful to the child.  

 

When doing acupressure with children, it is best received when it is 

performed by the parent or caregiver, or a healthcare provider whom the 

child trusts and is comfortable with.  Children generally respond more 

efficiently to acupressure than adults, and therefore aggressive 

treatment is not necessary.  This is one of the reasons that acupressure 

works so well with children: you can massage or stimulate acupressure 

points in a fashion that is not necessarily painful or aggressive, and still 

get significant results.  In addition, because a loving, nurturing touch is 

also beneficial to the healing process, acupressure applied in this 

method compliments the healing process.  

 

If you have never applied acupressure massage to yourself, you may be 

hesitant to try it on your child.  Similarly, if you have used it on 

yourself and you are afraid that you will hurt your child, remember that 

a gentle touch can be very effective in children.  For example, research 

has shown that stimulation of the “Yin-Tang” point (also known as 

“extra-1” pressure point), located at the midpoint between the 

eyebrows, reduces anxiety in children.
1
  If your child is scared, in pain 

or appears anxious, gently massage in upward strokes the area from the 

bridge of the nose upward between the eyebrows. Don’t rush; massage 

the area slowly and gently.  Your caring touch will provide additional 

support to the reduction of anxiety.  

 

If your child complains of nausea, massage of the wrist over the 

“Neiguan” point, (P-6) can be very effective.  This point is also known 

for its effect to reduce motion sickness.  P-6 is located on the inside of 

the wrist, 3 finger widths above the wrist crease, in the middle of the 

forearm.  (Be sure to use the child’s finger widths as your measure, not 

the adult’s). Firm pressure in a straight downward motion will stimulate 

mailto:sandra.hendrich@indstate.edu


this point effectively.  Do not be 

concerned with massaging for a 

set time period or in a specific 

way.  Remember that a child’s 

constitution is such that she will 

respond quickly and quite 

efficiently to acupressure.  

Because a child has not been 

exposed to as many toxins, has 

not eaten an unhealthy diet for 

as many years as an adult, and 

has probably had an active 

lifestyle, his vital energy or “qi” 

flows much easier and 

efficiently than does someone 

who is older, hasn’t exercised 

regularly, and who has been 

exposed to toxins through either 

their diet or air pollutants.  

 

 
Neiguan (P-6)  

 

Stimulation of “Pool at the 

Crook” (LI-11) relaxes the 

intestine and helps with 

constipation.  LI-11 is located 

on the forearm, at the end of the 

crease which is formed when 

the elbow is flexed or bent.   

Massage of this point is also 

effective for relieving cold 

symptoms, fever, and for 

strengthening the immune 

system.  

 

 
Pool at the Crook (LI-11)  
There are also reflexology 

points in the hand which are 

effective for treating 

constipation.  With the palm 

facing up, using your thumb, 

massage from the inside of the 

wrist toward the base of the ring 

and small fingers, about 

halfway up into the palm, to 

stimulate the corresponding reflexology points to relax the child’s 

intestines and stimulate the bowels to move. Massage in short, firm 

strokes. 

 

 
Constipation Massage 

 

The “Three Mile Point” (ST-36) helps with an upset stomach, diarrhea 

and constipation and is a key acupressure point, generally useful for any 

malady of the lower body as well as being used to improve the immune 

system, to increase energy and to relieve fatigue.  This point is located 

on the outer, lower leg, four finger widths below the lowest point of the 

kneecap, and one finger width outside of the top of the shinbone. You 

can incorporate massage of this point on your child by simply 

massaging the upper, outer part of the lower leg in upward and 

downward strokes, not necessarily having to put direct pressure over the 

acupressure point ST-36.  

 

 
Three Mile Point (St-36) 

 

Acupressure massage can be a very effective, natural treatment choice 

to support the healing process during your child’s intestinal discomfort; 

however, be sure to consult your healthcare provider for any prolonged 

bouts of vomiting and diarrhea, especially when occurring with a fever. 

1. Wang SM, Escalera S, Lin EC, Maranets I, Kain ZN. Extra-1 

acupressure for children undergoing anesthesia. Anesthesia & 

Analgesia, 2008; 107: 811-6  

 

 

 

 

VEGETARIAN DINNER 
   WHEN: First Saturday of every month 

    7:00pm until ? 

   WHERE: Hostess /host will change monthly 

 

   WHAT: Bring your dish and recipe to share 

 

   HOW: R.S.V.P. by e-mail to 

             debbielstevens@hotmail.com 

  

             Hope to see you March 5! 

 

http://www.anesthesia-analgesia.org/cgi/content/abstract/107/3/811?maxtoshow=&HITS=10&hits=10&RESULTFORMAT=&author1=Wang&andorexactfulltext=and&searchid=1&FIRSTINDEX=0&sortspec=relevance&resourcetype=HWCIT
http://www.anesthesia-analgesia.org/cgi/content/abstract/107/3/811?maxtoshow=&HITS=10&hits=10&RESULTFORMAT=&author1=Wang&andorexactfulltext=and&searchid=1&FIRSTINDEX=0&sortspec=relevance&resourcetype=HWCIT
mailto:debbielstevens@hotmail.com


Health Information 24/7 
Visit our web site: 
www.vigo.lib.in.us 

  
Click on eLibrary to find 
our 
medical databases 

  
Search the online catalog 
for books and other 
materials 

  
Vigo County Public Library 
One Library Square 
Terre Haute, IN  47807 

812-232-1114 

 

BBOOOOKK  RREEVVIIEEWW  
 

If you have 

symptoms of 

fibromyalgia but 

want to get relief 

naturally The Fibromyalgia 

Nutrition Guide:  Eat Your Way 

to Great Health, by Mary 

Moeller, L.P.N. and Dr. Joe M. 

Elrod has practical information.  

Mary had fibromyalgia since 

she was 12 and has eliminated 

her symptoms by the lifestyle 

changes she and Dr. Elrod 

suggest.  Many of the ideas are 

the same as eating a well 

balanced, nutrient dense diet. 

They suggest eating a diet with 

50-55 % complex 

carbohydrates, 20-30 % fat 

(from polyunsaturated and 

monounsaturated fats) and 10-

15% protein (considerably less 

than a western diet). Twenty 

five percent of your calories 

should come from breakfast, 

50% from lunch, and 25% from 

dinner.  Eating 5-6 small meals 

a day making sure to eat 

nutritious snacks is better on the 

stressed digestive system.  

Keeping raw fruits and vegetables cut up in the refrigerator, pretzels and 

popcorn (without butter), unsalted nuts, and whole grain crackers 

readily available makes for better snack choices.   

Since carbohydrates are such a large percentage of the diet it is 

important to familiarize oneself with a variety of whole grains.  

Eliminating white wheat flour is one of the things that Mary has 

eliminated from her diet in order to remain healthy.   Wheat is hard to 

digest and when refined it has less nutrients and much less fiber that is 

very necessary for good digestion which in turn is necessary for healthy 

absorption of vital nutrients.  Substitutes for wheat such as kamut, spelt, 

oat, quinoa, rice and discussion of their benefits is followed by 

substitution amounts (pg. 51). 

Chronic conditions such as fibromyalgia require nutritional 

supplementation.  A well balanced diet is a very good start but they also 

include supplements and why they are important to restore health.  They 

give the food sources of nutrients as well as the recommended dosage of 

essential nutrients (pg. 8) along with why certain ones, such a Bs, 

pantothenic acid, & 5-HTP are particularly helpful for the fibro sufferer.  

 People with fibromyalgia should avoid caffeine, sugar, artificial food 

additives, refined and processed foods, canned or boxed foods, saturated 

fats (fats solid at room temperature).   Other things to avoid are listed on 

page 35. Eliminating sugar is so important in regaining health they have 

a whole section on understanding sweeteners and substitutions that can 

help while working toward eliminating sugars from the diet (pg. 55). 
SUGAR SUBSTITUTIONS 

Sweetener  Source  To Replace 1 Cup Sugar Liquid 

Reduction 

Brown Rice Syrup Brown Rice 1Cup    ¼ 

Cup 

Fructose  Corn or Beet ½ Cup    ¾ 

Cup 

Date Sugar  Dates  2/3 Cup   

 _____ 

Barley Malt  Barley  1 Cup    ¼ 

Cup 

Fruit Juice  Fruit  1 Cup    1/8 

Cup 

Honey   Bees  ½ Cup    1/8 

Cup 

Maple Syrup  Maple Trees ½-  1/3 Cup  

 _____ 

Molasses  Sugar Cane ½ Cup    ¼ 

Cup 

Sorghum  Sorghum ½ Cup    ¼ 

Cup 

Sucanat   Organic Cane 1 Cup   

 _____ 

Stevia   Herb  1-1 ½ TBSP  

 _____ 

Turbinado  Sugar Cane 1 Cup   

 _____ 

Recipes and a list of resources complete the book. 

 

Submitted by Kathy Hackleman, 

Retired Librarian Vigo County Public Library  

 

http://www.vigo.lib.in.us/


 
TERRE HAUTE 

COMMUNITY HEALTH 

FAIR 

 

The Maple Center for 

Integrative Health shared 

information regarding its 

clinical services and community 

health education programs with 

the public during the Terre 

Haute Community Health Fair 

presented by Indiana University 

School of Medicine-Terre 

Haute on Sunday, January 30, 

2011. 

 

 

During the health fair the 

nonprofit center was 

represented by: Karen 

Cunningham, Board Member 

and CHIP Coordinator; and 

Julie Fine, Board Member and 

Healthy Beginnings 

Coordinator; Melissa Geib, 

Executive Director; and Slyvia 

Middaugh  CHIP Coordinator.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREASTFEEDING RESOURCES 

PRESENTED 

 

The Breastfeeding Coalition of the Wabash 

Valley was very pleased to receive and be 

able to pass on two great breastfeeding 

resource publications for use in our area. 

Thomas Hale’s Medication and Mothers’ Milk 2010 was presented to 

Karen Baker RN IBCLC at the January meeting of the Breastfeeding 

Coalition.  Thomas Hale MD is recognized world-wide as the authority 

on prescription and over the counter medications and their effects from 

mother to child via breast milk.  This is the most current edition and 

will help Karen as she counsels mothers who have questions regarding 

breastfeeding and the use of medication.  

Kathy Elia RN of the UAP Pediatrics practice counsels many new 

mothers and families who are establishing breastfeeding with their 

babies.  She was presented Mohrbacher’s Breastfeeding Answers Made 

Simple which has a wealth of practical information for breastfeeding 

problems.  Kathy was presented with this copy at the Terre Haute 

Health Fair at Hulman Center January 30, 2011. 

These resource books were made available by the Indiana Perinatal 

Network.  And for the third year in a row the Indiana Perinatal Network 

will be funding 10 qualified candidates to sit for the IBCLC 

(International Board Certified Lactation Consultants) exam.  This 

opportunity includes the exam fee as well as free admission to the 45 

CEU study group and study guide.  Karen Baker benefited from the IPN 

scholarship last year and gained her IBCLC status, this year Kathy Elia 

has been selected as a scholarship recipient and will be eligible to sit for 

the exam this summer.  Having two Internationally Board Certified 

Lactation Consultants will be a significant asset to the families in our 

community. 

Submitted by Janett Allen, RN 

Chair, Breastfeeding Coalition of the Wabash Valley 

 

The Breastfeeding Coalition of the Wabash Valley 

5:30 PM on the first Monday of each month 

Union Hospital Professional Office Building (POB, Room 352 

Corner of 7
th

 St. and 8
th

 Ave. 

For information: 812-234-8733 

“Breastfeeding is an activity that combines many benefits with virtually 

no downside and has been recognized as the ideal form of nutrition for 

infants and toddlers” 

--Surgeon General’s workshop on breastfeeding and human lactation 

 



CCCOOOMMMMMMUUUNNNIIITTTYYY      

RRREEESSSOOOUUURRRCCCEEESSS   
 

 
Indiana Wabash Valley Chapter 

 

4
th

 Thursday of Each 

Month 

6:30-8:00pm 
1875 S. Fruitridge  

(Universalist Unitarian) 

 

Information, memorial 

tributes/donations and free 

e-newsletter subscription, 

please contact us. 

Email: 

tcfwv@googlegroups.com  

Facebook:  Type 

Compassionate Friends of the 

Wabash Valley 

 

 

 

 

The Breastfeeding 

Coalition of the 

Wabash Valley  
 

Meetings: 

Monthly - First Monday  

5:30 PM 

Union Hospital 

Professional Office 

Building (POB), Room 352 

Corner of 7th St. and 8th 

Ave. 

 

For more information, call 

The Maple Center 

812-234-8733 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2010 Wine Country Weekend for Two raffle winner Nellie 

Simbol gave her winning ticket to her son and daughter-n-

law. In September they enjoyed (in their words) an “amazing, 

romantic get-away” to wine county California. 
 

Enjoying the lovely countryside and 

accommodations, touring wine vineyard 

tours and tasting wines kept them busy 

and relaxed though out the weekend.  

Their favorite part of the wine country 

weekend was learning to pair food with 

wine during the Kendall Jackson tour 

and wine tasting.  On Sat., February 12, 

2011 at The Maple Center’s fundraiser Cheers to Good 

Health, they posed with Kendall Jackson wine bottles 

donated by Cory Jones for the silent auction. 

 

Thank you to Cory Jones and Kendall Jackson for donating 

the 2010 Wine Country Weekend as a fundraiser for the 

Maple Center and for their contributions to the 2011 Cheers 

to Good Health fundraiser! 

 

 

 
 

 

WANTED!!! 

Jacket Owner 
Last sighting-fundraiser 

Cheers to Good Health 

Sat., Feb. 12, 2011 

Ohio Building 

Call the nonprofit office: 

812-234-8733 

 

 

 
 



Garlic Broth 
(from www.drweil.com) 

 Garlic is an herb with 

remarkable medicinal properties 

- and it tastes great, too. It acts 

as a cardiovascular tonic, 

lowering blood pressure and 

cholesterol levels and inhibiting 

blood clotting. It's also a 

powerful germicide and may 

even protect against some 

carcinogens. The smell of garlic 

cooking has extremely positive 

associations - it's comforting 

and homey. If you eat garlic 

regularly (and with a good 

attitude), you won't smell of it. 

It's better for you in its natural 

state - raw or lightly cooked - 

rather than dried as powder or 

in capsules. Enjoy the smell, 

taste and healthful effects of the 

whole, fresh herb. Sip a warm 

mug of this flavorful broth as is 

or use it as a base for other 

soups.  

 
 Ingredients : 
8 cups vegetable stock 
1 1/2 tablespoons extra-virgin olive 
oil (could probably decrease this 
by half) 
1 whole head garlic, cloves peeled 
and coarsely chopped 
1 bay leaf 
1/4 teaspoon dried thyme 
Pinch dried sage 
Salt to taste 
 
 Instructions:  
1. To the vegetable stock, add the 
olive oil, bay leaf, garlic, thyme and 
sage.  
2. Bring to a boil, reduce heat, 
cover and simmer for 30 minutes. 
Add salt to taste.  
3. Strain and serve. 
Serves 4 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Nutrients Per Serving 
Calories: 110.0   Protein: 5.5 grams 
Fat: 5.2 grams   Saturated Fat: 0.7 grams 
Monounsat Fat: 3.7 grams Polyunsat Fat: 0.5 grams 
Carbohydrate: 11.0 grams Fiber: 0.4 grams 
Cholesterol: 0.0 mg  Vitamin A: 14.4 IU 
Vitamin E: 0.6 mg/IU  Vitamin C: 6.6 mg 

Calcium: 52.9 mg  Magnesium: 19.7 mg 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHIP PROGRAM 
Free CHIP (Coronary Health Improvement Project) 

information sessions will be held in 

September. CHIP meets on Monday and 

Thursday evenings for eight weeks.  

Tentative dates are Monday, Sept.  26
th 

- 

Thursday, November 17th. 

Contact the nonprofit office for further information 

and registration: 812-234-8733 

 

The Maple Center, Inc.  

Invites Supporters to the  

6th Annual Dinner & Meeting 

$25.00 per person. Bring or 

Mail Checks Payable to: 

 

The Maple Center, Inc. 

1801 N. Sixth St., Suite 600 

Terre Haute, Indiana 47804 

6:30 Dinner: Heart-Healthy Menu 
7:30 Meeting: Brief Review of 2010 

    Reservation (Cash or Check) by April 27   Vigo County Public Library 

    Lower Level 
                  1 Library Square 
               Terre Haute, Indiana 
 

                

 Tuesday, May 3, 2011 

Tuesday, May 3, 2011 

6:30P.M. - 8:30P.M. 
 

 



 
Gardening 101-

GARLIC… Growing and 

Health Benefits 

 
Garlic is a marvelous herb that is 

wonderful for culinary purposes as 

well as medicinal purposes.  I’d 

like to share some growing 

information then talk briefly about 

the health benefits of garlic. Garlic 

is a “kissing cousin” of the onion 

and the leek (all 3 are in the lily 

family). It is a hardy perennial 

that’s easy to grow. It does require 

cool temperatures during its early 

growth. 

        Most garden resources 

recommend planting garlic in the 

fall for the largest bulbs and best 

results however it can also be 

planted in the late winter in our 

area after the soil has thawed. This 

would be about 4-6 weeks before 

the last frost (about May  10
th
) so 

the garlic could be planted around 

at the end of March or early April. 

        There are basically 3 

categories of garlic with many 

varieties to choose from in the first 

2 categories. You can look in any 

seed catalog or even ask in a store 

about what type of garlic is 

available. 

1.  Softneck types – grow best 

where winters are mild. Great for 

braiding 

2.  Hardneck types- adapt to cold 

winter climates 

3.  Elephant garlic – produces a 

large, mild flavored bulb usually 

with 4-6 big cloves. These can 

produce bulbs weighing up to one 

pound each. 

Several times I have just bought 

garlic bulbs at the grocery store to 

use for my plantings. I prefer to get 

mine at the farmer’s market where 

I can talk with the people who 

have grown them. Either way I do 

prefer the organically grown bulbs 

to avoid the chemicals but also to insure that no sprays have been used that 

might inhibit sprouting once planted. 

        Garlic likes a sunny site with moist soil but not soggy. The soil should be 

worked up well so it is fine in nature and will allow the bulbs to enlarge in the 

ground. It works well to thoroughly mix in at least a 1 inch layer of mature 

compost or aged animal manure (never use dog or cat manure as it can contain 

parasitic worms). Wait until just before planting to break the bulbs into cloves 

so they do not dry out and tend to grow better with larger bulbs as a result. 

Poke the cloves into the ground 4 inches deep and 6-8 inches apart, with their 

pointed ends up. Cover the planted area with 3-5 inches of organic mulch, 

such as hay, straw or shredded leaves.  Be sure and keep the area weed free 

which promotes better growth and discourages pest as well as fungal diseases 

that like crowded damp areas.  Garlic typically repels most pests but 

occasionally onion thrips or root maggots might be a factor. Prevention is the 

best way to control these pests and that means rotating your allium crops so 

they grow in the same place only once every 4 to 6 years.  

        Other than watering when there is a dry spell and keeping the weeds out 

garlic is a pretty independent crop.  

About 90-110 days from planting the plants will be ready to harvest. Watch 

your plants closely and when about 1/3 of the leaves appear pale and withered 

it is time to pull them up. Be sure that you loosen the soil by using a digging 

fork before pulling the plants so they do not break off and are not bruised. Lay 

the whole plants out to dry in a warm, airy spot that is protected from rain and 

direct sun. After about 1 week, brush off the bulbs with your hands and clip 

the roots to ½ inch long. Wait another week and then clip the tops/stem to 

about 1 inch from the bulb. Leave the papery outer wrappers intact to inhibit 

sprouting and to keep them from rotting. 

Storage life depends on the type of garlic but try to keep them at 50-60 degrees 

Farenheit. They can be placed in mesh bags or softneck varieties can be 

braided and hung from rafters in a cool basement or garage. They will keep 

approximately 4-6 months. 

HEALTH BENEFITS OF GARLIC: (Information below is taken from 

Dr. Weil’s website www.drweil.com) 

Garlic is a natural therapeutic herb. It can help lower cholesterol and high 

blood pressure and may help prevent heart attacks by reducing blood clotting. 

Raw garlic is a potent antibiotic that is especially good against fungal 

infections. It has immune-stimulating properties as well as antibacterial and 

antiviral effects.  

You can use garlic as an effective home remedy for cold by as soon as you 

feel cold symptoms starting to come on then chop a few cloves of garlic a day 

into your food. A clove or 2 a day is recommended for people who suffer from 

chronic or recurrent infections, frequent yeast infections, or low resistance to 

colds and flu. 

        In the March 7, 2007 Journal of Agricultural and Food Chemistry 

researchers reported that crushing garlic releases an enzyme that creates the 

formation of allicin, which then breaks down into a variety of heart healthy 

compounds. So crushed or chopped garlic, was potentially better for cardiac 

health the whole gloves. Also, they found that allowing the crushed garlic to 

stand for 10 minutes before cooking appeared to further enhance formation of 

these compounds.  

        I had read this information a few years ago and since then have always 

got my garlic out first, removed the papery skins, crushed them and let them 

sit for 10 minutes while doing other preparations for the recipe then chopped 

them up and added them to my recipe.  

ENJOY and HERE’S TO HEALTH!      

 

Submitted by Karen Cunningham, PT, Maple Center Board of Directors 


